Juniper Green Community Council

(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

________________________________________________________________

Minutes of 1st Annual General Meeting held in Baberton Golf Club

Thursday 6th May 2010 starting at 7 pm.

Chairperson – Professor Cliff Beevers.

Present – Robert Ogg, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, Maxine Magee, Norma McGeever, Vic Stewart, Eric White, Karen Noble, Katrina Donaldson, Neil Wheelan and Ian Gilmour

Twenty seven members of the public attended. 

1.  Apologies – Councillors Cairns, Henderson and Paisley, Mike Smith from the police.

2.  Reports from Office Bearers

2.1 Secretary - Eric White – There were no licensing applications in the month

2.2  Treasurer – Neil Wheelan summarised our finances at the end of the year.  The grant from the City had just been paid, amounting to £4250.  A grant of £220 had previously been paid and a collection of £246.84 had been gathered at the hustings.  We now have a balance of £4697 though costs for the newsletter, its distribution, the hustings and this AGM remain outstanding.  A donation towards costs was received of £100 from Mark Porteous for further community activities.  Insurance costs will be £52.  We will shortly purchase a laptop and software, erect a noticeboard, and a website will be produced.

2.3  Planning – Neil Ingram gave a general introduction to our functions, in monitoring applications and enforcement cases, and in relating to the South-East of Scotland Regional Plan and the Edinburgh City Plan.  He explained that planning issues do place statutory duties on a community council.  A number of issues were raised by the public – 

a)
Splash Bathrooms site (owned by Caledonian Heritable): permission was given to move the public toilets but no action has started yet.

b)
The field opposite Splash Bathrooms on the Water of Leith, which is considered liable to flooding, has previously been considered suitable for allotments though Neil explained that it is part of Colinton Parish.

c)
The old primary school:  attempts are being made to sell it, but no buyer has yet appeared. Could it be used for a care home?

d)
Building has apparently halted on Woodhall Millbrae with the new houses. Planning permission was given for ten to twelve units.  .

e)
The access path to the Water of Leith from the fish shop is considered in need of repair.

f)
The house next to the Village Hall is not being used, and may not be safe.

g)
There are problems with the wall beside the access road to with the old Woodhall Mill site, owned by Caledonian Heritable.

2.4  Edinburgh Association of Community Councils representative Robert Ogg.  He said this Association provides a forum and was set up in 2007, and 25 out of 40 community councils are represented on it.  It has four meetings per year, each focussing on a separate area such as (i) Policing, (ii) Transport – only 30% of Edinburgh people were in favour of the new trams and there had been no consultation.  The next meeting (the third) will be on Partnership.  The EACC is affiliated to the Association of Scottish Community Councils (ASCC) and provides insurance for us at reasonable cost.

2.5  Helen Ogg spoke about the Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership for local City councillors, the Police, volunteers and community councillors. There are twelve Neighbourhood Partnerships in Edinburgh, of which the Pentlands is the largest. It has five meetings a year and is very democratic. Its sub-groups include housing, health and funding.  It makes recommendations to the City. It provides community grants of up to £5000 per project.  Any one application is unlikely to get the full amount requested this year.  Last year £60,000 was distributed, whereas there is only £48,000 for the financial year 2010-11.  The PNP will try to give out a steady £12,000 per quarter.  Helen mentioned the kind of grants given out from the March funding meeting, for example to the Boys Brigade at Currie and Youth Vision, as well as funding for the homecoming day for troops returning from Afghanistan.  A questioner from the floor asked about its usefulness to other groups seeking funding and Helen explained that the PNP could be a source of funding for voluntary groups.

2.6 Vic Stewart spoke on his efforts to re-start a Post Office in Juniper Green, which he has discussed with Mark who is running the café in the old one. The ideas on a partial Post Office service which are working in some localities in England were rejected initially.  However he hopes the Post Office have made a volte-face recently by holding a meeting with Mark.

3.  Reports from other sections

3.1  Health – Maxine Magee spoke on the functions of the PNP on mental health, carers, family support, employment and a “national smile day”.  The Wester Hailes Health Agency provides counselling, complementary therapies such as Tai Chi, Yoga and Pilates.

Norma McGeever spoke on our discussions on the possibility of a fruit and veg market, with advice from the Balerno group. Also on the Wester Hailes Drop-In Centre, which will be like the Maggie Centre, for cancer sufferers.  It will start as a pilot scheme in a house opposite Wester Hailes Police Station, for an 18-month to two year period. It hopes for funding from the Macmillan Trust.

3.2.  Publicity – Richard Watt, emphasising that we want to facilitate a dialogue with the community, spoke on our efforts to link with residents in our area. These include news items in the C and B News; a 6-monthly newsletter; placing minutes and agendas in a file in Currie and Wester Hailes libraries, and one in the Parents’ Room in the Primary School, the public notice board near the old Post Office, and in the corridor of the Village Hall.  There will soon be a new notice board at the foot of the path to Baberton Mains.  There is one offer to set up an interactive website, to be done over the summer.  Email lists are used (those present were asked to leave their email address if interested).  There are boxes in shops for questions.  The Central Library is running a “Your Edinburgh” website which we will use. 

3.3  The School. Karen Noble and Katrina Davidson of the PTA spoke on efforts to get children to relate to the community. At present there is a school project with Jupiter Artland.  The strip of land next to the tennis courts will be used for gardening by the school.

3.4  Juniper Green Parish Church: Ian Gilmour spoke on connecting the church with the community, and suggested it may be possible to run the fruit and veg market in the church hall.  The Piper website run by a climate-change and sustainable development group at Currie High School was mentioned.

4.  Chairman’s Report: Professor Cliff Beevers said we are new and learning. Early on we pushed for measures against flooding on the footpath, which still waits to be tested in heavy rain. We are trying to be positive to find how Curriemuirend Park can be used for the benefit of the community. We intend to set up communications via an additional noticeboard and through an interactive website. We are considering a Farmers’ Market on the fourth Saturday in each month.  Nick Paul, who is a director of the Scottish Association of Farmers’ Markets, offered to help.

5.  Wider Issues

5.1  Barbara Badger asked for ideas on what to do with the surrounds of the village monument.  Would flagstones or rocks plus a prostrate juniper and other natural plants give the monument a natural look and help to protect its base from a mower?  An explanatory plaque was suggested by a member of the public. 

5.2  Walking Tours:  Three walks for members of the public took place during the earlier part of the week. These were for tree identification run by Eric White, bird identification run by Richard Watt, and on the history of Juniper Green by Liz Beevers. These were considered a success, and it is hoped to repeat them at some time. A walk will take place focussing on front gardens in Baberton Mains on Sunday 9th May starting at 2 pm, to be run by Mrs Isabel Johnstone.

5.3  Village Day/Evening: George Williamson (Education Officer who covers an area from Ratho to Oxgangs) floated the idea of a village day for Juniper Green.  All organisations in this area would be invited to set up a stall and encourage the public to come along and find out what each organisation does.  Cliff welcomed the suggestion and offered JGCC’s involvement in such an event.  George said that Oxgangs library has a facility for finding out about fund givers.

Robbie Forbes spoke about the Youth Forum.

6.  AOCB and Open Forum:  Richard Watt spoke about the Clean-Up he has organised for 29th May. Herbaceous growth has now covered some of the litter, and he asked us to suggest areas to focus on. The wooded triangle before the Golf Club has been cleaned up. The school entrance surrounds and footpath are to be tackled. The surrounds of Iceland were reported to be in a mess and the area behind the old post office might be another place for a clean up.

One or two questioners asked if more litter bins could be provided.

Another said that holders for dog-litter bags are available, and asked if one could be placed at each entrance to the park.

Rob Melville described the difficulty a wheelchair-user had manoeuvring along the pavement near the Kinleith Arms.

7.  Date and Venue of Next Monthly Meeting: in the Committee Room at the Village Hall starting 7 pm on 9th June.

Signed by Cliff Beevers ………………………………………………………..
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